
Big Flats News 
April 2019 

At Big Flats Elementary, 
we will SOAR together 

 as we explore our “wonders” 
in a fun and engaging         

community, where we will    
inspire each other to achieve 

anything! 

Elementary Lunches (K-6) 
School Food Services prices for the 
2018-2019 school year will be: 
 Breakfast: $1.25 
 Lunch:  $2.10 
 
 School Hours 
Hours for the Elementary Schools are:  

8:15 a.m. to 2:25 p.m. 
 

Office Hours 
Our school office hours during regular 
school days are: 

Monday through Friday   
7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

 
Office Phone Numbers 
 (607) 739-6373 
 (607) 795-2550 
      Fax:  (607) 795-2555 

Horseheads Central School District sets the standard of educational excellence by foster ing innovative thinking, cur iosity, and a passion for  learning to 

maximize the potential of each individual.  We engage with our local and global communities to provide a student-centered, nurturing environment. 

Explore  Empower Excel 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Happy spring!  I know many of us have been patiently and anxiously awaiting the arrival of the warmer           

temperatures, the wonderful sights, and promising growth of the spring season.  In education, we share in the   

excitement of the season by seeing the incredible growth that our students have made since the beginning of the 

school year!  As adult learners, our teachers continue to learn how to make their daily lessons relevant to our    

students and their future so that we increase student engagement and higher-level thinking and learning for our 

student learners.  During the current school year, our teachers at Big Flats Elementary have been unpacking and 

becoming aware of the new Next Generation Learning Standards.  Many of our teachers have also been learning 

the new English Language Arts curriculum that our teachers have created.  We are very excited about this new 

curriculum that aligns with the new Next Generation Learning Standards.  Our new curriculum will continue to 

engage and empower our students in collaborative conversations, writing, mathematical applications, as well as in 

their scientific experiments.  It is very exciting to see our classroom instruction move from a traditional classroom 

of lecture and reciting new knowledge to inquiry learning, and then being able to apply that knowledge and      

critically think of how one can use this in solving a real community or worldwide issue.  I am very appreciative of 

our staff and students as we move forward in our continual learning and growth as student and adult learners.  

May you all have a wonderful spring break!  I look forward to the remaining months of the current school year 

and all the amazing student growth that the months ahead will continue to bring. 

Sincerely, 

Elizabeth M. Scaptura 

Elizabeth M. Scaptura 

Principal 



Friendly Reminders: 

 *Changes in Parent/Guardian Cell 
Phone Numbers 

If a parent/guardian gets a new cell phone 
number, and had opted in to text messaging 
notifications with their old number, they’ll 
need to opt in again with the new number!  
Please let the Main Office know of the change 
and we will give you the information to opt in 
again. 
 Changes in Dismissal Plans? 
Please remember to send in a written note 
with your child if you need to change their 
routine dismissal plan.  Also, please note:  It is 
District policy that  students cannot ride a    
different bus home with another student for a 
playdate.  Thank you for your understanding. 
 Borrowed Clothing? 
If your child borrowed clothing from our 
Health Office,  please remember to wash and 
return those items as soon as possible.  *We 
are running low on all sizes of boys’ pants; we 
would gladly take any donations!  Thank you! 
 
 *5th GRADE CLASS PLACEMENTS 
“The Intermediate School will soon be        
completing 2019-2020 classroom placements 
for students.  We create class sections with the 
intent to achieve a mix of students by ability, 
gender, personality, and individual special 
needs.  While we are unable to honor specific 
requests for teachers, we value your input 
from a parent’s perspective.  If you have     
specific information about your child’s needs 
that should be taken into consideration or a 
specific previous personal experience, please 
put them in writing and send them to the    
Intermediate School by Friday, April 5th.  We 
look forward to working with you to ensure 
your child’s academic success!  Thanks!” 

ATTENTION PARENTS AND GUARDIANS OF 3RD AND 4TH GRADERS 
 

To provide schools and parents with an assessment of student achievement, 
New York State has developed the New York State Testing Program.  These 

standardized tests challenge all students in grades 3 through 8 to demonstrate 
their knowledge and skills in English Language Arts, Mathematics, and Science. 

Please visit the site at http://engageny.org/parent-and-family-resources.  If 
you are interested in viewing this site but do not have access to the Internet, 
please call the school office so that we can make arrangements for you to see 

this guide. 
 

3rd and 4th grade ELA—April 3-4, 2019 
3rd and 4th grade Math—May 1-2, 2019 

4th grade Science Performance Test—May 22, 2019 
4th grade Science Written Test—June 3, 2019 

Budget Development Calendar 
 
The Board of Education and district are currently developing the proposed 2019-20 School Budget to 
be offered to voters May 21.  Here is a schedule of public meetings regarding the proposed budget.  
All are welcome.  The Multi-Media Center is located in the south wing of Horseheads High School. 
 
Thursday, April 4 Budget Workshop, Multi-Media Center, 6pm 
Wednesday, April 24 Board of Education Meeting, Multi-Media Center, 6 p.m. 
Thursday, April 25 Budget Q&A, Big Flats Town Hall, 7 p.m. 
Monday, April 29 Budget Q&A, Horseheads Town Hall, 7 p.m. 
Tuesday, April 30 Budget Q&A, Horseheads Village Hall, 7 p.m. 
Thursday, May 2 Budget Q&A, Erin Town Hall, 7 p.m. 
Wednesday, May 8 (tentative) Board of Education Candidates’ Forum, Multi-Media Center, 7 p.m. 
Thursday, May 9 Public Hearing, Multi-Media Center, 6 p.m. 
Tuesday, May 21 Budget Vote/Board of Education Election, High School South Gym, 7 a.m. - 
9 p.m. 
 
For more information on the proposed budget, including videos and presentations from the Board of 
Education meetings above, please visit the district website at http://
www.horseheadsdistrict.com/2019-20%20Budget%20Information.cfm?school=District. 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/2019-20%20Budget%20Information.cfm?school=District
http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/2019-20%20Budget%20Information.cfm?school=District


Wish List for Innovation Lab: 

 Fabric Remnants 

 Yarn 

 Toilet Paper rolls 

 Paper Towel Rolls 

 Containers (oats, Tupperware, plastic, etc.) 
 
Our Art Room is on Instagram! 

Search #MrsVencesArtRoom to see all of the fun and exciting 
projects our students have been creating all year in art class! 

The Big Flats PTO Color Fun Run 

Thursday, April 11, 2019 
5:30 – 6:30pm (registration at 5:00pm) 

 
Open to Big Flats Pre-K – 4th grade students only 

Located at Big Flats Elementary School in the back fields behind 
our school 

By members of the Leadership Team— 
S. Staats (below), K. Millspaugh (right): 



Mark Your Calendars 

Responsibility 
 

 Be reliable and dependable 

 Be responsibility at home, school, and 
in your community 

 Think before you act 

 Take responsibility for your actions 

April —The month of: 

Learn Up-To-Date Information About Our 
Schools and the District 

Facebook:  The district and each of our   
seven schools have pages.  “Like” them to see 

our information in your news feed. 
Twitter:  Follow us on Twitter at 

@HhdsSchools to read our tweets. 
Follow Mrs. Scaptura on Twitter at 

@escaptura1 
Instagram:  The district’s page—

hhdsschools 
Visit our district website at: 

www.horseheadsdistrict.com. 
Questions about our website or social media? 

E-mail hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com 

Dignity Act Coordinator 
The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for Big Flats Elementary is Elizabeth Scaptura.  Complaints regarding 
discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any student should be referred to Mrs. Scaptura at (607)-739-
6373.  The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for the Horseheads Central School District is Caitlin DeFilippo, 
director of Human Resources.  If there is a complaint regarding discrimination, harassment, or bullying of 
any student, the complaint should be filed with Caitlin DeFilippo at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 
14845; 607-739-5601 x4211, or cdefilippo@horseheadsdistrict.com.  

Non-Discrimination Notification 
The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to race, color, national 
origin, creed, religion, marital status, military status, sex, sexual orientation, age, gender identity,            
predisposing genetic characteristic, or disability, and provides equal access to applicable groups under the 
Boy Scouts of America Equal Access Act. Inquiries regarding this policy may be made to Caitlin DeFilippo, 
Title IX/DASA Coordinator, and Co-Civil Rights Compliance Officer; Anthony Gill, Co-Civil Rights            
Compliance Officer; or Kelly Squires, Section 504 Coordinator, Horseheads Central School District, One 
Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, (607) 739-5601. 
This policy of non-discrimination includes access by students to educational programs, counseling         
services, course offerings, and activities, as well as recruitment and appointment of employees and         
employment pay, benefits, advancement and/or termination. 

Send in your BoxTops 

to earn cash for our 

school! 

Please pull tabs for Ronald McDonald!

 
PullTabs4McDonalds@yahoo.com 

Pull tabs for Ronald McDonald Charities!  

Tabs will be picked up mid-May. 

The Horseheads Central School District is looking for interested 
individuals for several job positions: cleaner, bus driver, food 

service worker, as well as substitute clerical, nurse, cleaner, and 
food service worker. We seek candidates who are 18 or older, 
including retired community members. To apply, complete our 

district application and submit it, along with all required         
documents, to Human Resources, south wing of Horseheads 

High School. The district application may be found here: http://
www.horseheadsdistrict.com/uploadeddocs/application.pdf or 

picked up at our Human Resources Office. Questions? Email us 
at hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com. 

April 2 
PTO Meeting; 6pm, BF Comm Ctr 
April 3-4 
NYS ELA Assessments 
April 11 
PTO Color Fun Run; 5:30pm, Falcon 
Fields 
April 12 
Report Cards Go Home 
April 15-19 
SPRING RECESS 
April 22-30 
PK-K Parent/Teacher Conferences 
April 24 
BOE Meeting; 6pm, MMC 
April 26 
Spirit Day—Favorite Book         
Character 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com
mailto:cdefilippo@horseheadsdistrict.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwia_PeRlYraAhUxUt8KHQutDpkQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://clipart-library.com/box-tops-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw0cpEtD2hKvX9YvZI5hbyaa&ust=1522159662346452
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Horseheads Central School District

Budget Q&As
All are welcome. Sessions begin at 7pm.

Thursday, April 25:  Big Flats Town Hall 
Monday, April 29:    Horseheads Town Hall 
Tuesday, April 30:    Horseheads Village Hall
ThuThursday, May 2:     Erin Town Hall

Budget Vote: 
Tuesday, May 21, 7am-9pm, 

Horseheads High School South Gym

Questions? hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com



 

 
 
 

The 2019 Grades 3-8 New York State Assessments: 
What Parents Need to Know 

 
Every spring, the Grades 3-8 English Language Arts (ELA) and Mathematics Tests are administered to students across 
New York State. These annual ELA and math tests for students in grades 3-8 are required by the federal Every Student 
Succeeds Act (ESSA) of 2015. The tests are designed to measure how well students are mastering the learning 
standards that guide classroom instruction and help to ensure that students are on track to graduate from high school 
with the critical thinking, problem solving, and reasoning skills needed for success in college and the modern 
workplace. The tests also show how schools and districts are progressing with the learning standards and can support 
professional development for teachers. Below you will find information about the 2019 tests. 
 

Fewer Test Sessions 
• Like the 2018 tests, the 2019 Grades 3-8 ELA and Math Tests are two sessions each.  
• With fewer test sessions, each test will have substantially fewer questions than in recent years, lessening test 

fatigue for students and better enabling them to demonstrate what they know and are able to do. 
 

Untimed Tests 
• Like the 2016 – 2018 tests, the 2019 Grades 3-8 ELA and Math Tests will be untimed. 
• In general, this means that as long as students are working productively, they will have as much time as they 

need to complete each test session, within the confines of the regular school day. 
• Schools and districts have discretion to allow students to read silently or quietly exit the room when they have 

completed their test while others continue to work. 
 

Test Questions Reviewed and Written by New York State Teachers 
• Teachers from across the State serve on committees to write, evaluate and select questions for the tests. 
• Hundreds of New York State educators were involved in creating and reviewing questions for 2019 Grades 3-8 

ELA and Math Tests and selecting the questions for the test forms. 
• This year, most of the test questions were written by New York State teachers specifically for the annual New 

York State tests.  
 

Providing Results for Teachers and Improved Resources for Parents 
• Like the previous three years, the New York State Education Department plans to have instructional reports 

returned to teachers by the end of the school year and to release at least 75% of the test questions again. 
• The 2019 Score Reports for parents will feature more information about what students should know and be able 

to do at each grade level. 
 

Computer-Based Testing 

• Some schools chose to administer the 2019 Grades 3-8 ELA and Math Tests on computers rather than by paper 
and pencil. The computer-based tests (CBT) will have the same questions as the paper versions. Students in 
those schools utilizing the CBT option have access to CBT practice tests and most have had prior experience 
participating in other computer-based tests in ELA and Math. 

• The long-term plan is for all schools to use CBT for annual State tests. CBT has the potential to further reduce the 
need for stand-alone field tests and make assessments better instructional tools for students with disabilities. 
 

Questions about testing programs, policies, and procedures may be sent to emscassessinfo@nysed.gov  

 
 

mailto:emscassessinfo@nysed.gov


 



NY All Beef Hot Dog 
(Slate Foods-New York)
Ranch Roasted NY Red Potatoes 
(William's Farm-Marion, NY)
NY Mott’s Apple Sauce
(Ontario, NY)
NY Low-Fat Milk 
(Upstate Farms)

New York 
Menu Day

 

 

 

April, 2019

From NY Farms to School Lunch












